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(518) 283-1372  

www.HOPELC.ORG 
 

We are a community empowered by the Holy Spirit, called to bring God’s comfort,  
to work for God’s justice, and to share the hope and love of Jesus with all.  
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Happy fourth of July! 
Sometimes in the wonderful excitement of picnics, children being out of school, 
and the many plans and vacations, we lose sight of the gift of our inner quiet.  
This month I want to share with you a poem written by Mary Oliver from her 
book, “Thirst.” I hope you take as much joy and comfort as I do from reading this 
poem in the midst of all the craziness life has to bring during these summer 
months. 
 
Coming to God: First Days 
 
Lord, what shall I do that I 
can’t quiet myself? 
Here is the bread, and 
here is the cup, and 
I can’t quiet myself. 
 
To enter the language of transformation! 
To learn the importance of stillness, 
with one’s hands folded! 
 
When will my eyes rejoicing turn peaceful? 
When will my joyful feet grow still? 
When will my heart stop its prancing 
as over the summer grass? 
 
Lord, I would run for you, loving the miles for your sake. 
I would climb the highest tree 
to be that much closer. 
 
Lord, I will learn also to kneel down 
into the world of the invisible, 
the inscrutable and the everlasting. 
Then I will move no more than the leaves of a tree 
on a day of no wind, 
bathed in light, 
like the wanderer who has come home at last 
and kneels in peace, done with all unnecessary things; 
every motion; even words. 
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  Hope’s Sunday Fika   [ˈfēkə]  
 
In the Spring during Stewardship Season,  

I shared my Swedish family’s afternoon tradition  

of coffee and snacks, our Fika In Sweden FIKA  

literally means to have a cup of coffee. But it is  

much more.  Fika is about relationships. Fika  

gives Swedes an opportunity to meet and hang  

out with friends, to get to know new people.   

Coffee after worship is an integral  

part of many congregations.  After covid it took a while for Hope to 

get back to the coffee-after-worship habit.  With a few phone calls 

and a little persistence, fruit, snacks, and home baked goods began to 

reappear.  Tables were filled with coffee cups, sweet offerings and 

lots of conversation. 

Congregations are often called family; community is a better 

word.  Real communities are not instantly created; they take time and 

lots of stories and ministries, and life events shared.  There are signs 

of laughter and joy as well as shared grief and concern.  I see signs of 

real fika all around Hope as members, visiting families, and new faces 

gather in the “large classroom” after worship to consider how God is 

calling us in this place at this time to be a place of real Hope for God’s 

presence in our growing neighborhoods.  To be God’s FIKA.   

All of scripture is about God calling God’s people to be in 

relationship with God’s self as well as with one another… people known 

and strangers.  May God continue to join us in fika together. 

 

  Pastor Elaine Berg, Healing Team Coordinator 
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Hope’s Prayer Corner  

Hope’s Healing Team has created a  

place where you can stop for a quiet  

moment for prayer.  Located in the  

small classroom, there is a bookcase  

designated as Hope’s Prayer Corner  

for you to spend time in prayer and  

silence. A flameless candle and prayer resources are 

available for your use including opportunities to pray in 

color.  While the room is currently awaiting completion of 

shelves for the closet and painting, you may still find it a 

good quiet place for your prayers and meditation.  If you 

have any questions, speak to Pastor Pamela or Pastor 

Elaine Berg, Coordinator of Hope’s Healing Ministry 

(315.882.3732 or meb312@aol.com). 
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Hope's Vendor Fair Success! 

Hope's parking lot was transformed on June 22!  Tents popped up all 
over the lawn and parking lot, the scent of hot dogs and the sounds of 
accordions filled the air!  Our Vendor Fair attracted vendors of all 
kinds, from lovely gift items and jewelry to beautiful photography to 
"fairy hair."  The church narthex was full of tempting baked 
goods.  The raffle table had 29 items, including gift cards of all kinds, 
and several lovely gift baskets.  There was truly something for 
everyone to enjoy! 

Even the downpour didn't dampen any spirits -- although it did stop the 
music!  (Amps and thunderstorms are not a good mix.)  The raffle 
drawings generated much excitement, especially for a certain church 
secretary who did pretty well!   

In all, the event raised $3,500 which will be donated to the St. Paul's 
Center, a homeless shelter for women with children.  Stay tuned for 
photos of the check presentation in our next issue! 

The Vendor Fair was truly a team effort!  Many, many thanks to those 
who arranged for publicity, raised the tents, moved tables and chairs, 
baked, flipped burgers and hot dogs, sold food and raffle tickets, 
cleaned up afterward and took care of 1001 details!   

None of this would have been possible without the vision of Peggy 
Farrell and Ja'net Malmstrom.  These two amazing ladies planned the 
entire event, and in their spare time knocked at the door of every 
business in town to solicit raffle items.  And Marion Daus showed why 
she is Hope's "go to" woman when it comes to food.  Thanks to all 
three! 

 And special thanks to Judy Rieker, who won the 50/50 raffle and very 
generously donated her winnings to the St. Paul's Center!   
 
 

~ Enjoy some pictures on the next page ~ 
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Breakfast Is on Us!  

 

The kids are home for the summer and our local food pantries need help to provide 

healthy breakfast items!  Let's give them some of the items they're looking for. 

 

During the month of July, we'll be collecting non-perishable breakfast foods: 

 

Cereal      Oatmeal packets 

Cereal bars / Granola bars   Pop-tarts 

Pancake mix / Syrup    Fruit cups 

Juice boxes/pouches    Individually wrapped mini-pastries 

Mini muffin packs 

 

The items will be divided between the two food pantries we support:  CoNSERNS-U 

(Rensselaer) and Doors of Hope (West Sand Lake).  Your generosity is appreciated!! 

 

There is a table set-up in the sanctuary for these items. 

 

 

   
 

 

     

 

470 Winter Street Ext. in Troy 

Sharing the hope and love of Jesus with all 
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on Wheels 

"Hope on Wheels” is a mission that provides 

short-term transportation, visitation and meal 

support for members in need. Lois Batsios has 

volunteered to coordinate this effort that 

Donna & Ray Littlejohn started. If those willing 

to use their time in this way could please email 

Lois to let her know, she would like to start the 

volunteer list anew.  She just needs your name, 

which service you can provide and which days 

you are available. Thank you 

all.   Lois.Batsios@Gmail.com 
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Please find your own replacement if you cannot be available on date of assignment. 

 

 7-July 14-July 21-July 28-July 

 
Worship 

10:00am 

Worship 

10:00am 

Worship 

10:00am 

Worship 

10:00am 

Altar Guild/ 
Comm. Asst. 2 

Charlie H Bonny M Marilyn D Donna S 

 
Greeter 
 

Elaine B Peggy F Ja’net M Marlies P 

 
Usher 
 

Marilyn D Athena B Debbie F Marion D 

Assisting Minister Chris N Athena B Pam D Mike D 

Communion 
Assistant 

Chris N Luis C Pam D Mike D 

Snack Set-Up / 
Clean-Up 

Charlie H Susan C Marilyn D Susan C 

Offering Counters 

Marilyn D 

& 

Nancy C 

Marion D 

& 

Pam D 

Bonny M 

&  

Pam D 

Marion D 

& 

Bonny M 
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We will have ‘In-Person’ Sunday Worship Services at 10:00 AM.  We will also    

continue to stream our services on our website, YouTube page, and Facebook    

page.    

Sharing the hope and love of Jesus with all 

 

 

 

 

  

4th  

 

4th    

July Dine-Out 

4th of July Picnic 

@ 3:00 PM 

(Rain Date:  Friday) 
 

6th  

Regional Food Bank 

Packing 

10:30 AM – Noon 

Meet at RFB 
 

7th   

Hope’s Prayer Team         

meets in the small 

classroom following 

worship service 
 

9th 

Hope’s Book Club              

@ 7:00 PM                            

at Marilyn’s home 

17th 

No Council Meeting on 

the 17th – 

Next Date TBD 

25th 

Grief Support Group 

@ 6:30 PM 

in the sanctuary 

Summer Bible Study 

During July and August, on Thursdays, @ 6:30 PM, 

at the home of Pr. Elaine Berg and Marilyn Dyer. 

July:  2nd, 11th, 18th, & 25th  


